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SUBJECT: IMPLEMENTATION OF HEIGHTENED SECURITY ALERT IN ALL PORTS
UNDER PMO-MOC DUE TO THE UPCOMING 50th FOUNDING
ANNIVERSARY OF NPA
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MESSAGE:

In view of the upcoming 50th Founding Anniversary of New People’s Army (NPA) on
29 March 2019, the National Intelligence Coordinating Agency (NICA) relayed thru
an alert memo that CPP-NPA Terrorists (CNTs) traditionally commemorates its
anniversary by staging Tactical Offensives (TOs) such as raids, attacks, disarming,
and SPARU liquidations, mostly targeting unwary government troops and
undermanned detachments and patrol bases/Police stations. NICA also mentioned
that said group will conduct sabotage operations targeting private companies that do
not give in to their extortion demands. The CNT’s conduct of said terror activities
remains to be the primary activity of the CNTs to highlight the event as well as to
project an image of strength. The group recently conducted series of TOs in various
areas of Bukidnon Province.

Anent thereto and in line with the ports’ continuing implementation of International
Ship and Port Facility Security (ISPS) Code and in order to ensure safety and
security of all port users and port stakeholders of PMO MOC, all Port Police Officers,
Terminal Managers and security personnel detailed at PMO MOC are hereby
directed to intensify target-hardening and implement enhanced security measures at
their respective ports such as but not limited to, stringent screening, tighter access
control and other target hardening measures. It is reiterated however, that security
level of the port remains at Level 1; though, security measures equivalent to that of
higher security levels, whichever is applicable, may be adopted and implemented.
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Moreover, concerned personnel are enjoined to be extra vigilant in monitoring the
security situation within your AOR and nearby areas. You are likewise advised to
sustain intelligence build-up and closely coordinate with the friendly forces and
intelligence community operating within your AOR and report immediately thru the
PMO’s Command Center any received information that may affect the port security
for further assessment and validation.

This Advisory takes effect immediately and shall remain in force, unless sooner
revoked or otherwise amended by this Office.

For information, guidance and ready reference.
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